2 Bloor Street West, Suite 700 Toronto ON M4W 3R1

1.844.604.7283 (Toll Free) T 647.435.6621 F 1.855.378.7711 E info@ontariowholesaleenergy.com

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Via Email: BoardSec@ontarioenergyboard.ca

RE: OEB FILE NO.: EB-2015-0268 All Participants in EB-2014-0158 (Consultation on the Effectiveness of Part II of the Energy Consumer Protection Act, 2010)

Dear Ms. Walli:

ONIT Energy Ltd. ("ONIT") respectfully submits the following in regards to the aforementioned consultation on the implications of Bill 112 introduced by the Ministry of Energy.

It is our understanding that Bill 112 is currently before the Legislative Assembly of Ontario and requires further debate. Once it's assigned for a Committee for review, ONIT believes that there will be an opportunity for all stakeholders to provide comment so that the final version of Bill 112 will best protect consumers while simultaneously maintaining a viable industry for all participants.

At this time, ONIT with all due respect, believes that it is somewhat premature to comment on the Ontario Energy Board's *proposed* changes to the Retailer Codes of Conduct (Energy & Gas) as there is the potential that changes suggested by the OEB, may be further modified once Bill 112 is finalized. As such, ONIT will reserve commentary until Bill 112 is proclaimed.

In regards to the OEB proposal that the "final amendments to each code and rule will come into force on the later of January 1, 2016 or the date on which Bill 112, if passed, and amendments to the ECPA Regulation, if made, come into force."

ONIT suggests that any OEB consultation will be more effective if conducted after proclamation of Bill 112 but prior to any changes to the Ontario Energy Board Act (1998) and Energy Consumer Protection Act (2010) come into force.

Yours respectfully

David Balaban
President & COO